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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

December 7, 2008
6:00 pm Cheryl V. opened the meeting with a quiet time and Concept #11 & 12.
Attendance:  50
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Nate – Visitor
Brad – Visitor

Eric – GSR Friday Night ?

Justin – Visitor

Tim – GSR Monday Lindenhurst

Rachel – GSR Sunday Night Lake Villa

Anniversaries:

Matt – 6 years
Vicky – 1 year

Dawn – 4 years

Brad – 6 months

Gail – 25 years

Tim – 34 years

Cheryl – 22 years

Secretary’s Report:

Minutes were submitted late this month and posted December 6th, therefore nobody was unable to review and accept them.  Motion to accept will be called in January.
Treasurer’s Report:

Carmela R – gave a summary of the October and November spending and income.  Selby motioned to accept; Genevieve seconds the motion - all were in favor. Full financial summary can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.

GSR Reports:

Jay – Announced the success of Soberfest 2008 and noted he we selected the Chairman for Soberfest 2009.
Allan – Saturday Vernon Hills Lutheran Open Speaker Mtg – Next speaker is Carmela R.
Steve – Joe G passed away.

Cam – Monday Night SH – Wishing everyone Happy Holiday’s and announced there intergroup now has a new secretary.
Pat – GSR AAA Antioch formed anew committee to contact police, hospitals, etc with AA phone lists.
Selby – GSR for Serenity House – SH Annual Christmas Party 12/13 @ 4p.m.

Debbie – New Women’s Meeting at the Lake Villa Health Department needs support.

Bob – New meeting at Serenity House at 10 p.m. on Wednesday and Saturday’s.

Tim – There is an Old Timers Meeting with breakfast in Wauconda 2/15.

Old Business:
None
New Business:
2009 Final Budget Review
Carmela R review all the changes made from last years budget and asked for any questions or comments.  Steve noted that due to the recent group conscience and decision to combine November and December meetings for 2009 there will only be 11 meetings and the budget should be adjusted accordingly.  Cheryl V requests a vote for all in favor of the 2009 Budget – All in favor.
Committee Reports
Directory:

John H – 3800 directories are available on the table for GSR to distribute.  Alan will be taking over in January and will have possession of the remaining directories.
Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for 10/27/08-12/1/08: 
Total


177
Meeting Information
69
12 Step

14
Spanish Meetings
4
Other Districts

31
Hang Up/ call back     23
Alanon/ NA.
            10
Wrong number
9
Miscellaneous

4
Website info 

6
Solicitors

7
Treatment:
Jay – We are continuing to maintain a database of Treatment Facilities.

We continue to bring support to facilities such as Gateway, Western Lake DUI and IOP.  
We have formed a subcommittee of one to make contact with the various facilities in the District to introduce them to AA and the Bridging the Gap Program.  We are interested in finding a few more volunteers to help with this effort.

I attended the Winter Assembly in Joliet on the 6th.  At the Treatment facilities break-out we talked about Bridging the Gap implementation and a possible workbook for that program. We are in the discussion stages of a BTG workshop, hopefully hosted by D10 for a date to be determined.
Public Information:
Brian – Answering Service card distribution has expanded and we are attempting to get directories into area motels.  We are accepting and examining new ideas.
CPC:

No report
Grapevine:

Matt – Thank you for allowing me to serve.
Literature:
Dawn – Ordered Big Books for corrections and sold $240 worth of books at the Winter Breakfast.
Corrections:
Inventory:

Three and a half cases of Big Books, English

One half case Big Book, Spanish

Some 12X12, English and Spanish

Miscellaneous pamphlets

A few Grapevines (more needed)

A total of eleven cases of big books were distributed, three of which were donated by individual groups or other Districts and not reflected in the year to date expenditures.

Volunteer attendance has been down the past month, pods are going without meetings.

The work release program needs help, affording opportunities to take meetings in on Tuesday and Thursday evenings at 8:00 PM.  Applications can be downloaded from the wonderful website www.district10nia.org.

The Committee wishes to convey our gratitude and thanks to the groups in the District for supporting all of the volunteers in “Carrying the message” to Lake County Jail this past year. Because of your continued support, there has been one “Recovery” story that we know of. After “Getting it” in Lake County Jail in 2006, this person, while incarcerated downstate, among other educational achievements obtained his entry level drug counselor certificate and is currently employed in Lake County as an entry level drug counselor. He is also a “Poster child” for reducing recidivism, and continues to carry the message he received while in jail.

Every member of the district may take satisfaction in the knowledge that their efforts and support, through Gods Grace, and the Recovery Program of A.A. have born fruit. 
Newsletter:
Chris M. – Thank you for allowing me to serve over the past two years.  There are 600 copies of Conscious Contact on the table.
Archives:

Bob – if anyone has additional information please submit it to me now because I will be transferring all the archives to the new chair.
Special Needs:

No report 
Events:

Felicia J. – Thank you District and especially Carmela for making the financials easy for Events.  
Website:  
Gail – We recently renewed with our web host and the transition to Cindy is going very well.
GSR Contact Committee:

No report
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM : 

Scott – Thank you to the District it has been a privilege serving.


DCM Report 
Cheryl – I attended the Winter Assembly and will send a full report via e-mail.  Thank you for allowing me to serve District 10.  
ATTACHMENT A – Secretary Detail
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